
Issue 30
December 2021

This Issue

Page 10
Sporting Elite 

Page 4 – 5 
Building for a Brighter Future

Page 9
Union Matters 

Welcome to the December edition of On 
Route, Reigate College’s termly newsletter, 
that gives current and prospective students 
and their families, the chance to catch up 
on some of the news and developments 
from across the College community. 

Anyone who’s spent any time on campus 
recently, will be aware of the huge building 
project that’s currently underway.  The 
interview on pages 4 and 5, with the 
College’s Director of Estates and IT Garry 
Holmes, explains the three different phases 
of this vast project, and what the benefits 
will be for students and staff alike.

Following the success of our MVD (Medics 
Vets and Dentists) Programme, pages 6 
and 7 take a look at two exciting new 
pathways introduced this year by Associate 
Director of Progression, Ellen Walkinshaw, 
namely Women in STEM (Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Maths) and 
Careers in Health. 

We are once again running a series of 
Applicants’ Events (both virtual and 
face-to-face), aimed at students who will 
be starting at the College in September 
2022 (see www.reigate.ac.uk/applicant-
events). Details of these are released as 

the academic year progresses and 
invitations will be sent to anyone fulfilling 
the relevant criteria.  We have 15 events in 
total, including two Summer Schools for 
Music and Performing Arts (see page 8).

It was with much sadness, especially 
after witnessing the euphoria of students 
performing in our ‘Rock out of Lockdown’ 
concert on 24 November (see back 
cover) that I had to postpone our Winter 
Concert and Hot Feet Dance Show, both 
due to have taken place in December. 
The steep rise in Surrey-wide Covid cases 
unfortunately left me with little choice, but 
I’m optimistic we’ll be able to rearrange 
them for next term.

Despite the postponement of our live 
shows, I’m delighted to see that our Music 
team is releasing a special Reigate College 
video version of Slade’s ‘Merry Christmas 
Everybody’ – see www.reigate.ac.uk/news  
May I wish everyone in the College 
community and beyond, a very happy 
Christmas.

Nick Clark, Principal

Community Spirit 

on route 

Page 6 – 7
Pathways to Success 

Some of the young women involved in our new Women in STEM tutorials



In-line with previous years and despite 
the difficult backdrop of Covid, Reigate 
College students once again achieved 
some excellent results, with all but a 
handful of students securing places at 
their first-choice universities.

For A Level, 67.4% of students received 
high grades (A* to B), with a 99% pass 
rate.
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Results Roundup

Oxford successes from left to right: Etienne, Jonas, Olivia, 
Jason and Candice.

2

Charlie Morrison, who 
was previously at The 
Beacon School, achieved a 
Distinction/* in the BTEC 
Extended Diploma in 
Performing Arts (3 A Level 
equivalent) and is now 
studying Performing Arts at 
Laine Theatre Arts.

Success at the 
Maths Olympiad 
for Girls
On 7 October, four young women 
from Reigate College took part 
in The Maths Olympiad for Girls, 
organised by the UK Mathematics 
Trust www.ukmt.org.uk/mog

David Neumann, Course Leader 
for Further Maths, at the College 
explained, “The Maths Olympiad 
for Girls is open to girls and young 
women across the UK and requires 
them to get to grips with five 
challenging problems in an exam 
scenario. It’s a great opportunity 
for them extend their Maths 
knowledge and skills. The UKMT 
runs the competition as a way of 
encouraging more young women 
to continue studying Maths and 
Further Maths at A Level and 
beyond.”

He went on, “Our top-scoring 
student was Nancy Roadnight 
who was awarded a Certificate of 
Distinction, with Isabelle Haywood, 
Lili Finch and Madison Brown 
each receiving a Certificate of 
Merit. I’d like to thank each of the 
girls for their commitment to the 
competition.”

Oxford:

Etienne Baker (History and Politics, 
Pembroke) 
Jonas Nohrurfft (Biology, Brasenose) 
Olivia Hickman (Economics and 
Management, Hertford) 
Jason Russell (Archaeology and 
Anthropology, St Hugh’s) 
Candice Holloway (Geography, St John’s).

Cambridge:

Gregor Fowler (Medicine, Homerton) 
Riana Islam (Economics, St. Catherine’s) 
Shania McNally (Human, Social and 
Political Science, Pembroke) 
Edward Mehegan-Potter (Human, Social 
and Political Science, Trinity Hall)

Not photographed: Conal Lowe 
(Linguistics, Queen’s).

Medicine and Veterinary 
Science:

Niamh Chavasse (Cardiff) 
Hannah Craig (UCL) 
Freja Forrest (UCL) 
Gregor Fowler (Cambridge, Homerton 
College) 
Fahmina Khan (Cardiff) 
Sharon Pepple (Plymouth) 
Livvy Walker (Bristol) 
Amy Beattie (Bristol) 
Amy Sanders (Bristol)

Not photographed: Taryn Cole (Left 
2020, Surrey).

For the full breakdown of results for 
2020/2021, see  
www.reigate.ac.uk/results

For BTEC, 68% of students received high 
grades (Distinction*/Distinction) – a figure 
that is well above the national average. 
This is encouraging, since students are 
now required to sit externally assessed 
exams, bringing the BTEC courses even 
further in-line with A Levels. 

Nick Clark, Principal of Reigate College 
commented, “I’m so proud of what our 

students achieved this summer. These are 
outstanding results, following a similar 
trajectory to previous cohorts, despite 
incredibly challenging circumstances.”

“I would like to thank all our Upper Sixth 
leavers, together with their teachers and 
support staff for digging into their reserves 
of both resilience and determination to 
achieve the best possible outcomes.”

MVD successes from left to right: Livvy, Amy B, Freja, Fahmina, Amy S, 
Hannah, Niamh, Sharon, Gregor

Cambridge successes from left to right: 
Gregor, Riana, Shania and Edward

All the College’s Oxbridge and 
MVD offer-holders secured 
their places, with 10 students 
gaining places at either Oxford or 
Cambridge and 10 securing places 
to read Medicine or Veterinary 
Science.

Look out for information about summer 
placements and other opportunities in the weekly 
Careers Bulletin, which is emailed to all students 
and available on the College website. 

The College works hard to provide an environment in which all students can achieve at 
the highest level. One of the best indicators of the College’s success in this area is ‘Value 
Added’. Our students regularly do twice as well on their A Level (or equivalent) courses, 
than they are predicted to, using a comparison of nationally predicted grades, and 
average GCSE scores. 

Here are a few examples of some of the 851 university success stories from last year’s 
Upper Sixth. 

Madi Lang, who was at 
Glenthorn High School, 
achieved three Distinction*s 
for her three BTEC courses 
in Law, Public Services 
and Sport and is now 
at Chichester University 
studying Law with 
Criminology.

India Brodie (not pictured), who was at Heathside School and gained an A* in 
Photography, an A in Sociology and a B in Psychology is currently doing Photography at 
Anglia Ruskin University.

Efan Fisher, who was 
formerly at Reigate School, 
gained four A*s in Spanish, 
Economics, Chemistry and 
Physics and is now studying 
Economics with Hispanic 
Studies at the University of 
Nottingham.

Oscar Picking, who was 
also at Reigate School, 
achieved A*s in English 
Literature and Geography, 
an A in Psychology and a 
Distinction* in Performing 
Arts (Musical Theatre). 
He’s now taking a Gap 
Year before heading to 
drama school to do a BA in 
Performing Arts.

Jenni Stern, who had 
been at Reigate Grammar 
School, gained three A*s in 
Economics, Art and Maths 
and took up a place to read 
Economics at the University 
of Leeds.

Carter Springall, who 
was previously at John 
Fisher School achieved 
three As in Further Maths, 
Maths and Computer 
Science and is now at the 
University of Leeds doing 
Computer Science.

Nancy 
Roadnight

Isabelle 
Haywood

Lili Finch

Madison Brown

University Calling
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Building for a Brighter Future 

Director of Estates and IT, Garry Holmes 
talks to On Route about one of the 
biggest and most complicated building 
projects he’s overseen, in his 35-year 
career at the College. 

On Route:  What does this latest 
building project involve and what are 
the anticipated timescales? 

Garry Holmes: Studying, eating 
and socialising are always top of the 
importance list, for our students (not 
necessarily in that order!) and this project 
will result in dramatic improvements in all 
three areas. By early 2023, the project will 
be fully completed, and will result in:

●● A state-of-the-art, two storey 
Independent Learning Centre (ILC) that 

will be dedicated to silent, independent 
study, operating much like a library, but 
with the emphasis on access to digital 
resources. This will double the capacity 
of the current ILC. 

●● A welcoming, spacious, two-storey 
Refectory that will include a small 
servery on the first floor, as well as 
improved facilities on the ground floor, 
providing a fantastic space for students 
to socialise with their friends.

OR: How easy is it, keeping the 
College’s facilities open and 
functioning normally during the build?

GH:  Logistically it’s a big challenge, as the 
College will be open for ‘business as usual’ 
during the project, so we’ve had to break 
the project into three discreet phases: 

●● Phase 1 is the extension of the current 
New Refectory (East Wing), to create a 
new ground floor entrance foyer, WCs 
and a lift, plus extra seating at the rear, 
together with the addition of a whole 
new first floor. By Easter 2022 we will 
be ready to open this building, with the 
first floor being used as an Independent 
Learning Centre, and the ground floor 
as temporary Refectory space. 

●● Phase 2 will start after Easter 2022 and 
will involve extending the old Refectory 
(West Wing) upwards, to create a 
second floor. Once complete, around 
December 2022, this building will 
become a two storey Refectory, with a 
small servery area on the first floor, and 
will vastly increase the current capacity.

●● Finally, Phase 3 will start in January 
2023 and will see the full completion 

of both the new Independent Learning 
Centre and the new Refectory. At 
this point, the temporary huts and 
marquees will be taken down and 
removed from the site.

OR: What’s the estimated cost of the 
project and how is it being paid for?

GH: It will be in the region of £3.5 million. 

We made a bid for funding to the BCIF 
(Building Condition Improvement Fund) 
via the Department of Education and were 
successful in obtaining funding of just 
over £2 million. The rest is being funded 
through College reserves. 

OR: What will be the benefit of the 
project be to students and staff?

GH:  Put simply, massive amounts of 
extra space! The new ILC will be capable 
of accommodating over 300 students, 
for independent, silent study, while the 
Refectory improvements will result in less 
queues and more seating, making it a 
better social space.

OR: How does this project compare 
with previous ones in terms of 
workload and difficulties?

GH: Of all the projects I’ve been involved 
with at the College, this has been the 
most complicated. 

A perfect storm of Covid, Brexit then the 
Suez Canal crisis have all played a part 
in further complicating matters. Building 
contractors have found it extremely 
difficult to put a price on the project 
because of the ever-increasing cost of 
building materials. Being able to obtain 
certain materials has been problematic in 

some areas too, since a lot of materials are 
supplied from overseas. Despite this, it is 
all on course to be completed on time.

OR: Which other main building 
projects have you overseen at 
College? 

GH: Since 1998, I have overseen the 
construction of:

●● The Priory Building - 1998/9

●● The Pavilion at our Wallfield playing 
fields - 2000

●● The Visual Arts Centre - 2001

●● Business Centre - 2002/3

●● Dramatic Arts Centre - 2004/5

●● The original ‘New Refectory’ - 2006/7

●● Garden Building - 2007/8

●● The East and West Wings - 2010

●● The Sports Centre - 2011

●● The Enhancement Centre - 2012/13

●● Priory Building extension - 2015

●● Addition of second floor to Dramatic 
Arts - 2017

OR: Who’s in the current project team 
and how well does the team work 
together? 

GH: The project team consists of myself, 
the College Finance Director and College 
Senior Leadership Team.

Refectory Building Extension: proposed south elevation

Garry Holmes (left) and Nick Clark

It’s a really focused group. We’ve 
worked extremely well together, over a 
number of years. It helps that we’re all 
united in the belief that having first-
rate accommodation, that we can all be 
extremely proud of, is a key ingredient to 
our success as a College. 

A typical project takes around a year 
before any building work starts on site, 
so it’s a much longer process than most 
people realise.
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Pathways to Success

Following the enormous success of 
the Medicine, Vets and Dentists (MVD) 
Pathway, which this year resulted in 9 
Upper Sixth students securing places at 
either Medical or Dentistry Schools, two 
additional pathways have been added 
to the Aspire and Tutorial Programmes - 
‘Women in STEM’ and ‘Careers in Health’:

Women in STEM Pathway

The College’s Women in STEM pathway is 
the mastermind of three members of staff: 
Associate Director of Progression Ellen 
Walkinshaw, Head of Chemistry Louise 
Harris and Deputy Head of Maths Simon 
King. 

Simon King, spoke to On Route about the 
new pathway and why it’s become such a 
focus for the College.

On Route:  Where did the idea for a 
dedicated Women in STEM pathway 
come from?

Simon King:  My colleagues and I, who 
teach in STEM fields (Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Maths) recognise there’s 
a huge gender divide, in these subject 
areas, with vastly more boys opting to take 
STEM subjects (particularly Further Maths, 

Physics and Computer Science) at A Level 
or university, than girls. 

My trigger for taking action was my 
attendance at a seminar last June, on the 
topic of Women in STEM. It was through 
that, that I recognised we could and 
should do more at Reigate College to help 
make a positive change. 

With the input and support of various 
STEM colleagues at the College, we agreed 
that creating a ‘Women in STEM Pathway’ 
allows us to provide a vital support 
network for the young women at College 
doing STEM subjects, that they could use 
to explore STEM careers, and gain vital 
input from inspiring women working in 
STEM fields.

OR:  How and at what stage can 
students join the pathway? 

SK: It’s a very open and flexible group. 
Any student identifying as female, who is 
studying a STEM subject, can register their 
interest and then get involved in as many 
of the opportunities we have planned, as 
they want to. They just need to express 
their interest by emailing aspire@reigate.
ac.uk  

ON: What sorts of things will you be 
offering? 

SK:  The plan is to meet as an additional 
tutorial group, at regular intervals, to 
explore specific topics including university 
courses, as well as apprenticeship and 
sponsored degree opportunities. We’re 
also lining up external speaker events and 
Reigate College Alumni, for students to 
interview. Plus, we’re also hoping to offer 
some trips. 

OR: What are you hoping students 
will gain, by being part of this new 
pathway? 

SK:  The hope is that the young women 
attending the sessions and activities will 
feel more confident talking about STEM 
and be motivated to follow career options 
in STEM fields. 

Although in its infancy, we’re also hoping 
that the young women who engage with 
this group, will go on to offer their support 
to future Reigate College students.

Women in STEM 
Applicants’ Event

As an additional push to encourage more 
girls to consider taking STEM subjects 
at A Level, and pursue careers in STEM 
fields, on 17 November the College 
ran its first Women in STEM, Year 11 
Applicants’ Event. 

Aimed at female students who may be 
considering studying Physics, Maths, 
Further Maths, Engineering or Computer 
Science at the College, the event 
included talks by College staff and two 
external speakers, in addition to a Q&A 
with a panel of current female STEM 
students. 

Jess Parker 
Previous School: Reigate

Left: 2019

Subjects: Maths, Further 
Maths, Physics and Geography

Degree: Mechanical 
Engineering, Imperial College 
London

Freya Turner
Previous School: Reigate

Left: 2018

Subjects: Maths, Physics, Music 
Technology 

Degree: Music and Sound 
Recording, Surrey University 
(Tonmeister) 

Lauren Payne
Previous School: St Bede’s 
School

Left: 2021

Subjects: Maths, Physics and 
Product Design. 

Degree: Product Design 
Engineering with placement, 
Brunel University

Ellen Walkinshaw, Associate Director (Progression) at the College, picked five Alumni as 
examples of the different directions Women in STEM can take. She said, “I hope our new 
Women in STEM Pathway will give more young women the confidence to pursue  
careers in a broad range of STEM areas.” 

Careers in Health Pathway 

All students (regardless of their average GCSE score) can apply 
for a place on the College’s Careers in Health Pathway. 

This second new pathway for 2021-2022, takes the form 
of dedicated tutorials, designed to help students research 
routes into health-related careers, such as nursing, midwifery, 
paramedic science and physiotherapy.

Students taking subjects such as Biology, Applied Human 
Biology or Health & Social Care, who are interested in finding 
out more about careers in health, can apply for a place by 
emailing aspire@reigate.ac.uk 

Student panel: Mergi Aga, Angelina Else, 
Laura Grundy and Gemma Heinrich. 
Catherine Hogg, not photographed.

Our thanks to external speakers Holly 
Tovey, Senior Statistician at the Institute 
of Cancer Research and Katherine 
Chapman, Senior Product Security 

Engineer at BAE systems and the five 
students who made up the student 
panel.

Women in STEM College Alumni 

Sophia Raccagna
Previous School: St. 
Philomenas 

Left: 2021

Subjects: Computer Science, 
Engineering and Fashion & 
Textiles

Apprenticeship/Sponsored 
Degree: Cyber Security, 
University of Portsmouth 

Deborah Elenge 
Previous School: de Stafford

Left: 2020

Subjects: Chemistry, Physics, 
Maths and Spanish

Degree: Chemical Engineering, 
Loughborough University

Simon King with guest speakers Holly 
Tovey and Katherine Chapman

Trailblazer Deborah Elenge, did both a Nuffield Research Placement and the Gold CREST 
Award, and is now studying Chemical Engineering at Loughborough University
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Please check the Reigate College Box Office www.reigate.ac.uk/box-office for the 
latest dates for the College’s shows and concerts. 

Shows and Concerts

Performing Arts Summer School
Tuesday 16 August to Thursday 18 August – 10am to 3pm 
Dramatic Arts Centre, Reigate College. Cost £85

Zoe Dunkley, Head of Musical Theatre at the College, said, “The Performing Arts Summer 
School is a chance for both students and staff to spend a concentrated period of time 
immersing themselves in dramatic arts, without the distractions and pressures of a normal 
school or College week.” 

“With a different emphasis each day, participants will be able to join one of three groups 
and attend workshops on a carousel basis in script-writing, devising, and technique-based 
sessions in acting, movement and vocal skills.”

Music Summer School
Monday 25 to Friday 29 July – 10am to 4pm  
Holmesdale Music Centre, Reigate College. Cost 
£260

Nick Trepka, who runs the Music Summer School 
explained, “The Music Summer School gives budding 
song-writers, performers and producers, who are 
currently in Year 11, the chance to develop both their 
musical skills and confidence.” 

“It’s particularly suited to students who are planning 
on doing A Level Music Technology, as it gives them 
the chance to try out our excellent facilities, and 
work on a collaborative album. Several of our former 
Music students, who are pursuing musical careers, 
come back to assist, which adds to the creative 
atmosphere.”

A Level Music students have been 
enjoying some welcome trips out, 
over the last couple of months.

On 14 October they attended the 
first day of a Composition Workshop 
Project at the Yehudi Menuhin School 
in Dorking, closely followed on 19 
October by a trip to Glyndebourne, 
to see a performance of Fidelio, 
Beethoven’s only opera. 

The same group also attended a 
Music Analysis Conference at Queen 
Anne’s School in Caversham, on 16 
November. 

Head of Music Kate Swan explained. 
“Attending these trips gives 
students the opportunity to immerse 
themselves in specific topics and 
benefit from the input of experts in 
their fields. The intention is for them 
to consolidate, refresh and extend 
their learning, outside the usual 
College environment.” 

Sizzling Summer Schools

for Year 11s

Out and About with 
A Level Music

Following on the back of the success of previous Summer Schools, the College will be 
running two Summer Schools this summer:

For more information and to book see www.reigate.ac.uk/applicant-events  
Both Summer Schools are aimed at students currently in Year 11 who’ve applied to do 
relevant subjects at the College from September 2022 (see website for details).

Union Matters

Students’ Union representatives  
2021-2022:
Presidents Christian Kelly, Emma Hourihan

Student Welfare 
Officers

James West, Rose Kemp

Equality Officers Katie Steere, Rebecca Mulvey, Asma Issa

Community Events 
Officers

Joe Critchlow, Jamie Kirby, Lily 
Macpherson, Lucy Turner, Rebecca Arnold

Environmental 
Officers

Eve Gordon, Zoe Cordner

Communications 
Officers

Hugh Chapman Brown, Chloe Hedges

Wellbeing 
Ambassadors

Katie Mitchell, Phoebe Barnes, Jemima 
Farodoye, Isabel Raper

It’s been a busy start to the academic year for the Students’ Union, with new SU representatives organising 
a succession of College charity and social events, with particular emphasis on restoring the College 
community, following the disruption caused by the pandemic. Here are some of the highlights so far:

Gratitude Week
This term’s community focus 
was Gratitude Week - from 
6 to 10 December. This was 
a time for students to focus 
on what they were grateful 
for, and for the whole College 
community to come together 
to support a variety of charities. 

For the fourth year running, 
Intermediate and Lower Sixth 
tutor groups were asked to 
put together gift bags for 
elderly members of a local Age 
Concern centre. While Upper 
Sixth students worked together 
to provide foodbank donations 
for the local charity Loveworks. 

The College also arranged 
collections of children’s 
clothing and stationery for the 
Wellingara Nursery School in 
the Gambia.

Community Day
The SU welcomed new Lower Sixth and Intermediate students 
by helping to set up and run the College’s Community Day on 
21 September. The day gives students the chance to get to know 
members of their tutor groups, via a programme of fun and 
interactive team building activities. 

Watch out for more pop-up community events next term and 
don’t forget to ‘like’ Reigate College’s Facebook and Instagram 
pages to see news and photos from these events.

Freshers’ Party
The College’s new Lower Sixth danced the night away at this year’s Neon-themed, Freshers’ 
Party on Thursday 14 October. A Live DJ, photo booth, and neon face-paint station added to the 
excitement.
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Alex Linscer 
Previous School: Lingfield 
College

Subjects: BTEC Diploma in 
Sport (2 A Level equivalent) 
and BTEC in Digital Media 
Production

Alex has been selected to play 
for Surrey U18’s in Rugby.

Future Plans: Alex’s 
ultimate goal is to become 
a professional or semi-
professional rugby player. He 
intends to get a degree in 
something sports-related so 
that if he doesn’t make it as a 
professional player, he can still 
secure a career in Sport.

Levi Burke-Astorino 
Previous School: 	Woodcote

Subjects: A Levels in Maths, 
Economics and PE

Levi has been selected by 
the British American Football 
Association (BAFA) for the GB 
National Team.

Future Plans: For the next 18 
months Levi’s sporting focus 
will be on the NFL Academy in 
North London, to see where he 
can take his American Football 
career. If it doesn’t work out, 
he will take up a deferred 
university place to study 
Economics at Nottingham, 
Bristol, LSE or UCL, from 
September 2023.

Liam Kew
Previous School: Reigate

Subjects: A Level Biology, 
BTECs in Business and Digital 
Media Production 

Liam recently won a 
gold medal, in a historic 
international win, in the Men’s 
cadet Fencing Competition in 
Belgrade, Serbia. 

The GBR team of Liam, Alec 
Brooke, Cador Beautyman and 
David Perkins pulled out an 
outstanding team performance 
to take the top place.

Future Plans: Liam is currently 
working towards the Fencing 
Euros and Worlds in March/
April 2022 and is considering 
a career in the competitive 
gaming world eSports. 

Meet five 
of the 
College’s 
sporting 
elite

Alfie Prince
Previous School: Dunottar

Subjects: A Levels 
in Business and 
Sociology and a BTEC in 
Engineering	

Alfie has been selected to 
take part in a scholarship 
day (worth £150,000) 
to win a fully financed 
race drive in the 2022 
Ginetta British Sportscar 
Championship. The 
scholarship took place in 
Lincolnshire on 3 December 
2021.

Future Plans: Alfie is 
making the transition from 
karts to cars with a view 
to building a professional 
career in Motor Racing. 

Pippa Roessler
Previous School: St. 
Bede’s

Subjects: A Levels in PE, 
Maths and Psychology

Pippa currently trains 
with top British coach 
Mick Woods at Aldershot 
Farnham and District 
Athletics Club, which is one 
of the best running clubs 
in the country. In 2021 
Pippa represented Great 
Britain in the U20 3,000m 
track and field international 
competition held at  
Loughborough Univeristy.  

Future Plans: Pippa 
has offers to study 
Psychology at Birmingham, 
Loughborough and Cardiff 

Hockey
The Hockey team has been training 
most weeks, either at East Grinstead 
or in the Sports Hall. They are 
planning some friendly fixtures for 
after Christmas.

Women’s Football

Excellent team spirit and great 
enthusiasm for playing post-Covid. 
Top performances to highlight so far 
this season include Abbie Cutler, Liv 
Burnside and goal scorers Alice Harper 
and Thea Ryder.

Men’s 1st Team Football
The team is competing in the ESFA 
Super League, AOC Cup and Surrey 
Sixth Form League. With a little more 
consistency throughout games and 
fewer injuries to key players, the 
team can focus on its key aim for the 
season – the Surrey Sixth Form League 
title! 

Men’s 2nd Team Football
The boys have played extremely well, 
having won all their competitive 
fixtures in the first half term. An early 
season win over Godalming, coming 
back from 1-0 down at half-time to 
win 3-1, paved the way to further 
success including a 6-2 win over 
Chichester College in the AOC Cup, 
and a 8-2 win against Pulse Camberley 
in the League, with Charlie Gauntlett 
scoring 4.

Men’s 3rd Team Football
A good season so far in the Surrey 
Colleges League and progression into 
the next round of the Surrey Colleges 
Cup. Notable wins have included a 
5-1 win over Woking and a 3-1 win 
over Merrist Wood. 

Men’s Rugby
A great start to the season. A talented 
group of Rugby players who are 
enjoying an undefeated season to 
date and demonstrating fantastic 
team spirit.

Women’s Rugby
The team has been training most 
weeks, including collaborative sessions 
with other sixth forms including 
Reigate Grammar and Tiffin school.

Universities, all universities 
with high performance 
running programmes. Her 
preferred choice is St Mary’s 
University in London, as 
they have an elite running 
programme that has 
produced many Olympians. 

Despite having offers of full 
scholarships from American 
Universities, Pippa wants 
to remain in England 
for her undergraduate 
studies, so as to compete 
in the key English and UK 
championship events. She 
may choose to experience 
American culture and 
NCAA competition by 
doing a Masters degree in 
the US in the future.

In the Spotlight

Alfie PrinceLevi Burke-Astorino

Pippa Roessler, third from leftAlex Linscer Liam Kew



Reigate Sixth Form College
Castlefield Road

Reigate
Surrey RH2 0SD

Tel 01737 221118
Fax 01737 222657

enquiries@reigate.ac.uk

www.reigate.ac.ukJoin us on Facebook  and Follow us on Instagram 

Reigate College’s Alumni is a profes-
sional network of over 2,500 former 
students who are studying or working 
in a wide range of areas.  

Help us grow the network, so that together 
we can help inspire and support current 
students.
Sign up via the Future First website: www.
futurefirst.org.uk/former-student/reigate-
college

Join our group on  Search 
‘Alumni Reigate College’ 
�Or email Laura Troop, Alumni Officer,  
via alumni@reigate.ac.uk
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What When

Last day of term for students 
(unless directed otherwise)

Tuesday 14 December 

Start of Spring Term Tuesday 4 January

Structured Learning Day Thursday 20 January

February Half Term Holiday Monday 14 to Friday 18 February (back 
Monday 21)

Structured Learning Day Friday 25 February 

Diary Dates
From December 2021

For most, the expedition is the toughest 
part of the award, and they can now 
look forward to completing the other 
sections – volunteering, physical activity 
and skills – over the coming months. 

In order to complete the Expedition 
section, students had to make a 
presentation about an aspect of their 
experience. 

Students in the Lower Sixth are now 
preparing for their training weekend in 
March ready for their practice expedition 
back in the Brecon Beacons at Easter.

A massive well done to the 70 Upper 
Sixth students who completed their 
final Duke of Edinburgh’s Gold Award 
expedition to the Brecon Beacons (South 
Wales) during October half term (22 to 
26 October). 

Camping by night in the cold (and 
sometimes wet!), and laden with heavy 
packs by day, they walked various routes 
around the Brecon Beacons, en route to 
the highest peak of Pen Y Fan. 

Music students playing at the ‘Rock out of Lockdown’ Concert on 24 November.  
From left: Kalyan (sax), Ryan (guitar), Charlie (drums), Emily (singer) and Issy (bass).

Duke of Edinburgh’s
Gold Award
expedition to the
Brecon Beacons


